
 

KERMAN PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION  
MEETING MINUTES 
 

Tuesday, December 20, 2022 6:00 P.M.  
KERMAN COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
850 S. MADERA AVE 

 
Mike Teixeira, Chair Isaac Gonzalez, Commissioner 
Lora Nehring, Vice-Chair Oscar Loya, Commissioner  
Ralph McNew, Commissioner Katie Wettlaufer, Commissioner 
Beatriz Alejandre, Commissioner Ashleen Thind, Commissioner 
David Castillo, Commissioner Ismael Herrera, City Council Rep 

 
Opening: 
The regular meeting of the Recreation Commission was called to order at approximately 6:01 pm 

on December 20, 2022 via Zoom Meeting by Lora Nehring. 

 
Present: Lora Nehring, Oscar Loya, David Castillo, Katie Wettlaufer, Ismael Herrera 
Absent: Mike Teixeira, Ralph McNew, Isaac Gonzalez, Beatriz Alejandre 
 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Approved 

Approval of Agenda 

Approved 

Correspondences/Communication/Presentations 

Recreation Coordinator – Healthy Communities Introduction Shannon Crow, Recreation 

Coordinator 

Continuing Business (Updates) 

- Program Flyers: Attached 
- Department highlights 
- Dec 9, we hosted the Senior Christmas luncheon. We had just over 100 seniors. This 

Thursday, the senior center will host a Christmas potluck. This year, the Kerman Senior 
Advisory board will host a New Years’ Eve Eve Party. One of the advisory board members has 
been hosting line dancing classes in preparation for this dance. The event is $5 at the door. 
There will be a DJ and Karaoke. The Christmas house decoration contest has wrapped up. 
The youth commission watched all submissions and voted on their favorites. The winners have 
been announced and they will receive a yard sign for their home. Currently taking registration 
for Start Smart Basketball, which will begin in Jan. Tuesdays and Thursdays beginning in Jan 
for ages 3-4. We just wrapped up breakfast with Santa and KSCO Holiday Food & Toy Drive. 
Breakfast with Santa had 100 participants. Holiday food and toy drive serviced 23 seniors and 
175 families.  

- Parks/Facilities: Philip Gallego Park, construction continues. Hart Ranch: We anticipate tree 
removal after the first of the year. City engineer is securing bids from tree removal companies.  
Parks are still busy despite the weather. Northwest Park is still finalizing design plans. IH 
asked if there is plans for broadband/internet at the parks. TJ will look into that.  



 

New Business 

Item A – Recognize Outgoing Recreation Commission Members 

We have three commission members which will be terming out this month. Beatriz Alejandra has 

been of service for 11 years.  Isaac Gonzalez and Oscar Loya have been of service for 3 years. 

The Recreation Commission and City of Kerman appreciate your contribution to the Parks, 

Recreation and Community Services. 

  

Item B –  

  

 

Notes: TJ noted with changing of city council, there may be change in City Council representative. 
IH mentioned they may discuss at next meeting. 
  

 

Adjournment: 
Video Ended 00:27:48 

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:27 pm by Lora Nehring  

The next general meeting will be at 6:00pm on 1/17/2023 at the City Council Chambers 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: __________________________________  
 Arlene Villarreal, Secretary 


